
Jury Duty* 

The college grants a leave of absence to any employee summoned for service as a juror for such time as 
is necessary to complete his/her jury obligation, provided that such leave will not seriously impair the 
college’s instructional program or administrative function, in which case the president will request that 
the judge release the employee from jury service.  The leave shall be without loss of pay, and the 
employee shall be paid regular salary, or regular straight time wages (based on normal work hours or 
days served, exclusive of overtime). 
 
Upon receipt of a summons to report for jury duty, notification shall be immediately given to the 
employee’s immediate supervisor.  An employee may be required to present proof of having served as a 
juror.  
 
In the event that the employee is released from jury duty more than two hours prior to the end of a 
regular scheduled workday, the employee shall return to work immediately after being released.  
Employees who serve jury duty for six hours or more on any particular day may be excused from work 
during evening classes or evening work shifts that day upon prior request submitted to the employee’s 
immediate supervisor. 

 
(Jury duty for professional employees is subject to the provisions of the negotiated agreement between 
the college and the Professional Educators’ Association.) 
 
 
*Covered by PEA Negotiated Agreement 
 


